Supporing the KSS Community every Wednesday and Friday



CHAPPY CHAT

M I g

Hello Kurwongbah!

My name is Carly Evans and I am your new school Chaplain – or Chappy as I generally go by. I have already received such a wonderful warm welcome from the staff and students and I am looking forward to getting to know our broader school community over the next little while.

A little about me...

I have been working with children and families for nearly two decades in various capacities and have been working as school Chaplain for nearly six years now. I have the privilege of working in two school communities, here at Kurwongbah and also at North Lakes State College where I support students from Prep — Year 12. Between both schools I have a student population of roughly 3500 so it is safe to say I can get very busy!

My crew!



When I am not working, I love being a mum to my family! I have five sons (four of my own and a bonus son, as I call him!) ranging in age from 25 to 8, a daughter in law and a darling little granddaughter who will be 3 this year. My "littles", as I call them, play for the Padres Baseball team and I love watching them play each week as well as managing their team – at the end of a school week that can be very interesting!

I look forward to sharing the parenting journey with you as it seems there is always something new to learn, no matter how long you've been walking the path!

Chappy Challenge!

I look forward to our weekly school assembly's where I have the opportunity to support the values of Kurwongbah State School through a regular Chappy Challenge. Chappy Challenges give students the opportunity to actively demonstrate how they are implementing the school values in their daily lives and can be a great opportunity for families to reinforce the values at home.

Our first Chappy Challenge is about "Rolling with Respect" and the students have the opportunity to contribute creatively to our first ever "Roll with Respect" book that will be kept in our library. Perhaps you can ask your young person how they "roll with respect" at Kurwongbah and even encourage them to think about how they can roll with respect at home? I am sure they will all have fabulous ideas to share!

Supporting Chaplaincy

Chaplaincy at Kurwongbah values the support and input of the parent community. The Local Chaplaincy Committee is one way that you can contribute to the overall vision of the service and also provides you with a great opportunity to support the broader school community. Please feel free to chat to me after assembly on a Friday or contact me via the email address above. I would love to hear from you!

Have a fantastic week! Chappy Carly ©

